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September 2017

Dear Parent/Carer

This academic year is a very exciting time for Year 11 students; not only is this the time when they focus on their final Key Stage 4 assessments, it is also when they begin to make some life changing decisions regarding their Post 16 choices.

Under new legislation, referred to as Raising the Participation Age (RPA), the government has increased the age to which all young people in England must continue in education or training. This means that students will need to continue in education or training until at least their 18th birthday.

Outwood Grange Academy’s Post 16 Centre was judged to be outstanding in the last Ofsted inspection and we pride ourselves in providing the highest quality support and education for each and every student. Our results in 2017 were once again very pleasing with nearly a quarter of all entries awarded the prestigious A/A* grades and these successes ensured 100% of students were able to achieve their Post 18 ambition. 

We would therefore like to invite all parents/carers and students to the Post 16 Open Evening on Tuesday 10 October from 5.30pm. The evening will provide you and your child with the opportunity to view the Post 16 Centre and the facilities that we offer, in addition to visiting all subject areas to gain a real insight on the courses that are available. 

There will also be a short, formal presentation that will take place in the Auditorium in the Sir Michael Wilkins Arts Centre at 6.15pm and 7.15pm.

I look forward to meeting you on Tuesday 10 October, however if you have any questions in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact the Post 16 Admin Officer, Helen Hinde, on 01924 204350 ext. 300 or via the Post 16 email address post16@grange.outwood.com.

I would also encourage parents/carers and students to follow the Post 16 Centre on Twitter (@OGAPost16) for all the latest updates and information.

Yours faithfully
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Lauren Bligh-McCann
Director of Post 16
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